WORCESTER, MASSACHUSETTS

MEMBER, CHAMBER OF COMMERCE OF
THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

May 12, 1944.

Mr. Amon G. Carter,
Fort Worth Star-Telegram,
Fort Worth, Texas.

Dear Mr. Carter:-

I had a most interesting letter this morning from
General McQuillin in which he enclosed your letter of
April 15 and the photostat of the prisoner-of-war letter
from your son.

Our, community of interest lies in the fact that nmy
son, Lieut. Kenneth H. Goddard, was Aide to General Mc
Quillin and was taken prisoner in Africa by the Germans
on February 14, 1943, the day your son was isolated on
the top of Mt. Lassouda.

Both your boy and mine are interned at 0flag 64, in
Poland.

We hear from Kenneth about once a month and while I
gather that they are suffering no great physical hard-
ships I can readily understand the mental punishment that
they are taking.

Fifteen months is a long time to take out of a young
man's life but, the way things are going now, I think we

can feel that it will not be long before we will have
them back home with us again.
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Sincerely yoursj / |
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General Secretary.
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